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Chapter Officers 
 

President: 
Rod Hinkle 
916-684-2359 
rodandbj@aol.com 
Vice President: 
Joe Johnson 
916-783-8676 
ga9jo8ro7ca@hotmail.com 
Board Chairman: 
Ken Denbleyker 
 916-897-1754 
Asst. Chairman: 
Dave Tarquino 
916-845-5405 
dave.tarquino@ftb.ca.gov 
Director at Large: 
Orv Pritchard 
916-332-8747 
caporv@aol.com 
Treasurer: Bart Carter 
916-989-3804 
Asst. Treasurer: 
Charley Penn 
916-624-1067 
chaspenn@starstream.net 
Membership Chairman: 
Danny Beach 
916-725-3702 
danbeach@ev1.net 
Secretary: Marge Iske 
916-331-3766 
Asst. Secretary: 
Ken Breitwieser 
916-722-1280 
kennyb@lanset.com 
Newsletter Editor: 
Dale Klug 
916-338-0303 
klugdale@juno.com 
Webmaster/Asst. Editor: 
Bob Fitzgerald 
916-485-8816 
dcdrizle@pacbell.net 

Fall Social Oct 25th � Mark Your Calendar! 
by Al Pavik 

Come and join us for the Fall Social to be held at the "Sheepherder Inn" 
(11275 Folsom Boulevard, Rancho Cordova) on Saturday 25th of October 
at 6:00 PM. We have a large room reserved (to hold over 100 people) and 
we need your reservations by Oct 21st. You will have a selection of 
three entrees (Chicken Cordova, Grilled Swordfish or Prime Rib). Total 
cost is $25/person (includes tax and gratuity). Dinner includes entree, 
garden salad with dressing, fresh baked bread, steamed vegetables and 
coffee or iced tea.  Please send check, made out to AFTAC Alumni 
Association, to Joe Johnson, 304 Evelyn Ct, Roseville, CA 95678. Also if 
you have any question please call Joe 916-783-8676 or Al Pavik 916-797-
1472. Also, take this opportunity to invite all AFTAC members and guests. 
Looking forward to seeing you at this Fall Get-Together. 
 
 

New West Coast Officers/Chairpersons 
by Dale Klug 

Congratulations to our new West Coast leadership team who took office at 
our Sept 2nd general membership meeting. Team members are: 
President Rod Hinkle; Vice President Joe Johnson; Board Chairman Ken 
Denbleyker; Asst. Board Chairman Dave Tarquino; Director at Large Orv 
Pritchard; Treasurer Bart Carter; Asst. Treasurer Charlie Penn; 
Membership Chairman Danny Beach; Secretary Marge Iske; Asst. 
Secretary Ken Breitwieser; Newsletter Editor Dale Klug; and Asst. 
Newsletter Editor/Webmaster  Bob Fitzgerald. All these people are ready 
for a productive two years in office and you can expect to hear from us. 
 
 

The West Coast Chapter Enters Cyberspace! 
by Bob Fitzgerald, Webmaster 

We now have a website that we hope you will find informative, fun, and 
will want to visit frequently. It contains the latest on all our events, officers, 
photos, newsletters, event registration/reservation forms, membership 
application/renewal form, contact information, chapter history, and links to 
the Florida and Colorado Chapter websites. Set your web browser to go to 
www.AFTACwest.org and check it out. Your comments and suggestions 
would be welcome and should be sent to our e-mail address or to one of 
the specific references on the website. Enjoy! 

http://www.AFTACwest.org


 

 

Events Calendar 
 

 October 25th, Fall Social Get-together.  Sheepherder Inn. 
 Quarterly Business meetings:  2 Dec 2003, 2 Mar 2004, 1 Jun 2004, 7 Sep 2004 

(Call ahead, 916-684-2359, to confirm time & place.  Or check  <www.AFTACwest.org> on the web.) 
 2005, AFTAC Worldwide Reunion in Sacramento.  Date TBD. 
 

Mail Call 
Don�t forget our E-mail address:  TOD.Alumni@bigfoot.com 

Neil Adler:  Membership renewal.  Neil�s now a lifetime member. 
 
George Antonio:  Membership renewal.  George is now also a lifetime member. 
 
Joe Amerena, Robert Boster, Albert Genzler, Marvin Hopkins, Tedd Martin, John Miner, Wayne 
Reese and Paul Sears:  Membership renewal.  Editors Note:  Thank You All, we need and appreciate your support. 
 
Leroy Jones:  Membership renewal.  Here is my dues for another year.  I don�t subscribe to a longer 
time because when you are 84, a one-year term may be a life membership.  Editors Note:  Come on Leroy, I�ll 
bet you will say the same thing when you�re 104. 
 
Jeff Rekoske:  via E-mail:  I served at TOD in the early 90�s.  I came across your email address 
when looking up AFTAC Alumni on the internet.  Could you send me information about the West 
Coast AFTAC Alumni Association?  I also work with three former TOD members and I�m sure they 
would be interested also.  Thanks, Jeff Rekoske, jeff.rekoske@ftb.ca.gov.  Editors Note:  Sent Jeff 
an application and tuned him in to our new website. 
 
Bob Fitzgerald:  via E-mail:  I was just contacted by a fellow who I haven�t heard from in years (more 
than thirty).  He was at Det 202 68-70 & MCL 70-71.  He lives back east but is interested in staying in 
touch with the AFTAC Alumni and the West Coast Chapter.  He is registered with the locator at the 
Florida Chapter, which is how he found me.  Would you please send him a courtest copy of the last 
Depot Fallout newsletter?  Mail it to:  William (Bill) R. Roehrig, 45 Canterbury Rd, Philipsburg, NJ 
08865, E-mail: wrr@fast.net.  Editors Note:  Will do better than that, I�ll send him a copy of this edition and our Website 
information. 
 
 

Correction Correction Correction 
Please ignore the articl in the Florida Chapter�s September 2003 edition of the POST-MONITOR 
regarding a Winter Social on Nov 16th.  They mistakenly took that info from our Oct 2002 newsletter. 
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